

UNIVERSITY OF OREGON

December 10, 1982

Dr. Guido Contessa ARIPS Via Brescia 6 25080 Monlinetto di Mazzano (BS) Italy

Dear Guido:

Let me wish you a very happy holiday season. I trust that your year has gone well and that you are looking forward to a much-deserved rest at Christmas. Please also give my warmest regards to your colleagues in ARIPS.

Just a few weeks ago the 4th edition of our book <u>Group Processes in the Classroom</u> came off of the press. Perhaps you know that that book has now been translated into Hebrew, Spanish, Dutch, and Norwegian. We continue to be very interested in the Italian market. Can you suggest a publisher who might be interested? Also, of course, I am still interested in having parts of the OD book translated into Italian. Are there any new possibilities?

On another matter, I wonder if you have any contact with Cesare Scurati? I sent him a contribution for <u>Direzione e Scuola</u> more than a year ago, but I haven't heard a word from him. Is he still editing that journal? Does he still have a relationship to the Regional Institute for Teacher Training? You might recall that when I was in Brescia during the Spring of 1981, I spoke with Scurati and Corradini about doing a workshop in Italy. We had tentatively set aside time last spring, but I didn't hear from them. I would be most appreciative of any information you might have about Scurati.

We are planning a trip to Finland during the summer of 83.

I look forward to hearing from you, and once again Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Sincerely,

Richard A. Schmuck

Professor of Educational Psychology and

Educational Policy and Management

RAS/pw

Graduate Studies and Administrator Certification (503) 686-5171

Information and Field Services (503) 686-3409

Center for Educational Policy and Management (503) 686-5173

DIVISION OF EDUCATIONAL POLICY AND MANAGEMENT • COLLEGE OF EDUCATION

An Equal Opportunity, Affirmative Action Institution

EUGENE, OR 97403-1215